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November 26, 2007

Welche and Rushe, Inc.
391 Prince Georges Blvd.
Upper Marlboro, MD 20774

Attn: Linden Welch

Re:  IRS Headquarters
Modernization/Flood Repairs
06-138

RE: Thank You — Congratulations

Dear Mr. Welch:

Recently the Internal Revenue Services Headquarters Modernization Project received a Washington
Contractor Merit Award in the Renovation/Restoration category. We at Grunley Construction wish to
express our appreciation for the effort put forth by Welch and Rushe during the flood repairs, as well
as completing in progress work from the initial modernization This project has truly been a team
effort by all involved. Without the positive attitude brought to the jobsite each and every day, the
cooperative spirit and the quality workmanship, this project would not be nearly as successful.

On a personal note, I wish to thank you for your help, education, and integrity during the entire
construction process. This project has been a great experience and education for me personally as I
continue to develop my knowledge in the Construction Industry. This knowledge and experience is
gained by working with sub-contractors and individuals such as those at Welch and Rushe.

That being said, please accept both Grunley Construction’s and my personal thanks for your role in
making this project a success. Additionally, please find the enclosed certificate of Congratulations
from AGC of Metropolitan Washington DC for your efforts in the IRS Headquarters Modernization.

Grunley Construction and I look forward to working with Welch and Rushe in the future on other
award winning projects.

Very truly yours,
GRUNLEY CONSTRUCTION CO. INC.

Kyle P. Murphy, Project Manager
15020 Shady Grove Road, Suite 500 ® Rockville, MD 20850 ® 240.399.2000 ® Fax 240.399.2001 ® www.grunley.com
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